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July 26, 2022 

 

Savannah Hicks 

 

 

Cathy Tanner, Superintendent 

Augusta School District 

10 Red Devil Dr. 

Augusta, AR 72006 

Nathan White, Superintendent 

McCrory School District  

509 N. Jackson 
Mccrory, AR  72101 

 

 

Re: Appeal Under the Public School Choice Act-  

    

Everyone: 

 

This letter is to notify you that the Arkansas State Board of Education is scheduled to hear the above-

referenced appeal(s) on Thursday, August 11, 2022.  The action item is set for 10:00 a.m. in the 

Auditorium of the Arch Ford Education Building, Four Capitol Mall, Little Rock, Arkansas 

72201.  Any additional materials any party chooses to submit should be provided to my office no 

later than 12:00 noon on Friday, August 5, 2022.    

 

The Arkansas State Board of Education has requested the parent, the non-resident district, 

and the resident district attend this meeting and be available for questions. You may attend 

via Zoom. 

 

The above-referenced appeal(s) will be conducted pursuant to the legal authority and jurisdiction 

vested in the State Board by the Public School Choice Act and the Division of Elementary and 

Secondary Education Rules Governing the Public School Choice Act.  You may find copies of these 

references on the DESE website at https://dese.ade.arkansas.gov/Offices/legal/school-choice. 

Thank you in advance for your cooperation in this matter.  Please do not hesitate to contact the 

Arkansas Department of Education’s Legal Services Division at (501) 682-1958 should you require 

additional information. 

 

Sincerely, 

/s/Shastady Wagner  

Shastady Wagner 

Staff Attorney 

Division of Elementary and Secondary Education 

shastady.wagner@ade.arkansas.gov 
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Subject: Fwd: School Choice Appeal No2ce Hicks Family
Date: Friday, July 22, 2022 at 1:24:21 PM Central Daylight Time
From: Cathy Tanner
To: Shastady Wagner (ADE)
ADachments: 1st Applica2on .pdf, 2nd Applica2on .pdf, Hearing Request.pdf

CauFon: This is an external email and may contain a suspicious subject or content. Please take care when
clicking links or opening a;achments. When in doubt, contact ADE IT Services.

Ms. Wagner,
Thank you for calling me earlier in the week.  I am sorry that I misunderstood how I was to handle this process.  I
have included the email I asked my administraFve assistant sent to me that describes how all this came about with
Ms. Hicks.  Please let me know if you need more informaFon.

Cathy Tanner
Superintendent
Augusta Schools

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Donna Wedgworth <dwedg@augustasd.org>
Date: Fri, Jul 1, 2022 at 8:07 AM
Subject: Re: School Choice Appeal NoFce Hicks Family
To: Cathy Tanner <ctanner@augustasd.org>
Cc: Rebecca Worsham <rworsham@mixonlawfirm.com>

A;ached is informaFon concerning this situaFon.  We received the 1st applicaFon from Ms. Hicks on 4/25/2022.  It
was completed showing that she was transferring her child into the Augusta School District from McCrory.  Since the
child had not been a;ending school here, we assumed this was a correct applicaFon.  We mailed McCrory a le;er
saying we were accepFng the applicaFon.  
We got a second applicaFon from the parent on 4/29/2022.  This showed that she was wanFng to school choice her
child to McCrory.  At that date we were already over the required limit set by the State and placed the child on the
waiFng list.  We sent her and the McCrory School District a le;er noFng this fact and that we looked forward to
having her child in Augusta in the fall.  
Ms. Hicks mailed a le;er requesFng a hearing with the board to dispute the rejecFon of the school choice
applicaFon.  The le;er was received a]er the May school board meeFng.  She was placed on the June school board
agenda and noFfied by Ms. Tanner of the date and Fme.  Ms. Hicks did not a;end the scheduled meeFng.  All board
members received a copy of the le;er with their packet for the meeFng.  No acFon was taken as Ms. Hicks was not
there.

Let me know if you need anything else concerning this info.

Thank you,
Donna 
















